Local Offer for Special Educational Needs and Disabilities

What will Little Chums Nursery Offer my child with a special educational need or disability  
ALL children are welcome and are invited to complementary taster sessions prior to starting.  Our nursery aims to have regard to the DfEE Code of Practice on the Identification and Assessment of Special Educational Needs, and to provide appropriate learning opportunities for all children.  

Identification and Assessment of Children with SEND and Partnership with Parents
When we have observed a child and feel there may be concern, it is the nursery’s policy to:

· Share concerns with the SENCo and keyworker for the individual child

· Contact the parents/carers and ask them to make a mutually convenient appointment to discuss their child’s development

· Discuss the concerns with the parents/carers, SENCo and management and decide how we will work together to address and monitor the concern and review progress via regular meetings, a written Plan, informal ‘chats’ with the SENCo and keyworker

· All decisions/ideas will be in agreement with the parents/carers before implementation

· If a child has made limited progress after initial concern, we will set targets via a written Plan in conjunction with the parents and SENCo.

· If it is felt necessary to engage outside help ie Health Visitor, Area SENCo etc written parental agreement will be acquired first.  We will then contact the relevant parties and arrange a meeting of all interested parties, ie parents/carers, management, SENCo, outside support services.  We aim to work together with parents and professionals, valuing their experience and contribution to our society.

How will Little Chums Nursery include my child in all aspects of nursery life if they have a Special educational need or disability
Our staff strive to work together with parents/carers and other outside agencies to organise the nursery environment and plan activities to ensure all children can take part in nursery life, at a level which is appropriate to each child’s background and individual needs.  We do this via:

· Working in conjunction with a Personalised Plan agreed with carers and other professionals
· Planning

· Appropriate equipment

· Ensuring access to classroom and activities/considering risk factors via our risk assessment

· Good practice and regard to the Code of Practice on the Identification of Special Educational Needs

· Consultation with parents/carers

· Registration forms detailing child’s situation/needs

· Specially trained staff

· Observation and record keeping

· Consultation with outside agencies where required.

· Enrolling additional help from volunteers or seeking financial support for helpers

· Displaying positive images of disability, eg books and toys

· Valuing and acknowledging the child and encouraging competence and independence, whilst maintaining privacy

· Offering advice to parents on local services, organisations and resources

· Good relationship with our Pre-School Area SENCo for advice and support.

How accessible is Little Chums Nursery Setting

It is our aim to provide a safe and welcoming environment, enabling children of all abilities to enjoy the resources available.  We do this by:


· We have a large disabled toilet area, which is easy to access.

· Physical changes within the setting to ensure children with SEND are included (eg moving/re-positioning furniture, layout and position of activities)

· Having different height tables and chairs 

· General assessment of physical environment needed on a case by case basis

· Clear access to toilet/changing area

· Having a high adult/child ratio and key worker system to ensure that each adult is specially responsible for just a few children, so each child receives plenty of adult time and attention

· We will endeavour to meet a childs individual needs.  If however, we feel this is being compromised by their needs, we will seek funding for additional support.

· Liaison with parents/carers to ascertain any need for additional specific pieces of equipment eg chair, buggy frames etc

· Special resources borrowed/purchased, in consultation with the Area SENco, if necessary ie communication aids, Makaton sign language and symbols, pictorial timetables etc.  Differentiated play equipment may also be acquired if necessary


How does Little Chums Nursery access the curriculum and monitor the children’s progress
We aim to treat every child with equal respect, and to respond appropriately in order to meet each child’s different and individual needs.  In order to achieve this we

· Ensure that our long, medium and short term planning takes account of SEND.  This is achieved by regular staff meetings, where individual children’s needs are discussed and children’s observation plans and Personal Plans are monitored.  This enables any necessary appropriate changes to our practise

· Ensure plans include differentiated learning targets

· Monitor, evaluate and review our SEND policy and practice at regular staff meetings.  All staff will be involved in monitoring and evaluating our policy and practice.  This will involve reviewing:

.  how well children have achieved their outcomes
.  how efficient is the record keeping
.  how effective the curriculum has been
.  how well parents have been informed/involved
.  how staff feel about SEND issues

.  how well identification procedures have enabled practice

How will Little Chums Nursery Staff provide provision for my child
We will ensure our staff ratios meet the needs of the children attending the session and will be discussed between families, staff and management.  We ask parents/carers to give us as much notice as possible if their child has a SEND.  This enables us to explore with parents/carers and outside professionals, how we can provide most effectively for that child.

The nursery has a Special Educational Needs Co-ordinator (SENCO) who has attended training courses in relation to SEND.  Part of their role is to:


· Seek written parental permission to involve outside professionals to assist in developing a Personal Plan for your child.
· Liaise with parents/carers, management and outside bodies, ie health visitors, therapists etc to meet children’s specific needs.

· Record all observations in the child’s individual file.

· Discuss with parents how we will address and monitor the child’s development and review progress

The nursery also aims to ensure that all staff have some understanding of SEND.  We achieve this by:

· In-house training

· Regular meetings in which staff will have opportunities to discuss practice, policy and procedure relating to SEND
· Access to a range of relevant reading material

· Regard to the new Code of Practice Sept 2014


